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Hong Kong Softball Association
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Tin Kwong Road Softball Field Facilities Improvement Project
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The Association has been granted funding from the Sir David Trench Fund for Recreation (Main
Fund) for 2019-20 to support the procurement of public address system and two batting cages.
The installation of public address system is completed and ready to use in league games and
different events. The public address system allows us to have better environment to organize the

major events in the future.

The first batting cage is currently under construction, it has a cover which can be used to
practice during rainy days. The surface of batting cage will be covered with red clay to provide a
better environment for members to practice. This batting cage will be ready in early 2021 to offer

more space for members to practice.
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The Buildings Department issued a Dangerous Hillside Order on two slopes situated within the
boundary of the Tin Kwong Road Field in May this year. The Association was required to conduct
an investigation on the safety of the slopes. In July, we tendered for consultancy contract to carry
out the preliminary investigation works and the contract awarded was about $250k.
Subsequently in November, we tendered again for Ground Investigation and the contract
awarded was around $340k.

Including the $300k we already spent on the temporary maintenance works done on the slopes
when they collapsed in August 2019 and October 2020, we have in total spent $900k . We
estimated that we may have to spend another $1 million on the slopes if they were deemed to be
dangerous after the first round of ground investigation works and the total expenditure will be
increased to around $2 million.

Therefore, in order to ease the tremendous financial burden created by such investigative and
remedial works, HKSA has planned to launch a fundraising campaign through different avenues
in the coming months for raising the $2 million for the works. We would greatly appreciate if
members could support our fundraising efforts to help the association. Thank you!




